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McGhee Elementary School
____________________________________
Dear Parents/Guardians, 
On Monday, August 31, the Lewiston School District will welcome students back to school in the Green Level of the Opening Plan, adopted by the Board of Directors.  The number one priority of all schools in the district is student and staff safety.  All stakeholders (parents/guardians, staff, and the community) spoke loudly and clearly that returning our students safely to school is paramount to moving forward during this pandemic.  Continuing in the Green Level will take a team effort!  Wearing appropriate face coverings, practicing proper hand washing, maintaining physical distancing, and teaching our children the importance of these measures will create an environment that will help us Strive, Achieve, Succeed, and Go Beyond!
Parents, teachers, staff, administrators, and students will need to work together, and we cannot wait to get started.  Please help us by checking your phones and email for important updates, and monitor your child’s health and communicate your concerns with the school.  Finally, let’s work as a team with the goal of helping our kids succeed in school!
Protocols to assist us in staying in green:
Masks
· All staff will wear masks. 

· Students are required to wear appropriate face coverings on buses, when entering/exiting the school building(s), during transitions, and in common areas. 

· Students are strongly recommended to wear appropriate face coverings in indoor instructional settings, when physical distancing is not possible. 

· If possible, help your child get used to wearing a mask prior to the start of school. 

· Students will have mask free times at school when properly physical distanced or outside. 

· Mask wearing may be different based on the age and needs of the child. 

Community Spread Levels
· The District will work with Public Health – Idaho North Central District and other local health officials when making decisions regarding the operational status of our schools throughout the year.
· Green:  Students all day, normal schedules.  Safety protocols in place.

· Yellow:  Students on ½ day morning or afternoon.  Safety protocols in place.

· Red:  Students are home and we will be doing remote learning. 

· More information about the Fall 2020 Opening Plan, as well as a link to Public Health – Idaho North Central District Plans can be found on the district website, at www.lewistonschools.net.

Arrival and Dismissal Times and Procedures
· Students should arrive to school no more than 15 minutes prior to start time. McGhee’s start time is 9 am.  

· Students should plan to enter their classroom from their exterior doors between 8:45 and 9:00.  

· Breakfast will be served from 8:30-8:55.

· Dismissal will be staggered. To help ensure safety and physical distancing, please wait for your student either on the sidewalk or behind the painted red line in front of classroom exterior doors.  Primary students will be individually dismissed by their classroom teacher at their exterior doors when the teacher sees a parent or guardian.

Water Bottle and Headphones
· Send your child with a water bottle that can be left at school and periodically sent home for cleaning.  All drinking fountains will be turned off and children will have access to faucets and water.  Please label with water bottle with your child’s name.  

· Please send headphones with your child.

Illness
· When ill, children will be required to wear a mask in the office area and will be isolated with an adult providing supervision. 

· Pick up your child as soon as possible if we call due to illness.

· Temperature checks will be taken as part of the sick child protocol and recorded on the symptom checklist. We ask that parents fill out the checklist if your child is home sick.   

· Keep your child home if they are ill, especially with a fever. 

· In the event a student has a fever of 100.4 or higher, the student will be required to stay out of school for 24 hours after symptoms are gone without the use of fever reduction medication. 

Lunch and Recess
· Send cold lunch in disposable sacks for easy throw away.

· No toys or equipment from home are allowed.

· Physical distancing encouraged at recess and in the cafeteria/courtyard. 

· If you want to have lunch with your child, it will need to be off-campus.

· Lunch payments can be made on-line through My School Bucks at http://www.schoolnutritionandfitness.com/index.php?sid=1006141830060418 or by sending a check or cash with your student. 

Washing Hands
· Students will be asked to wash or sanitize their hands frequently while at school. 

· We will teach and reinforce proper handwashing techniques.

Snacks & Treats
· All snacks and treats, including birthday treats, must be store bought, individually wrapped, and pre-packaged. 

· All treats will need to be dropped off in the front office. 

Visitors & Volunteers
· At this time, no visitors or volunteers are allowed in our school. 

Thank you for working with us, and thank you for supporting your kids, your teachers, and your school.  
Sincerely, 
Mary Wells 
636 Warner Avenue 


Lewiston, ID 83501    


Phone 208-748-3600


Fax 208-748-3649


Mary Wells, Principal
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The mission of McGhee Elementary is to nurture and develop the full potential of all learners in a safe environment.
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